

December 1, 2022

Reports sent Via Email to:

Governor Walz Via Policy Coordinator Parisa Rouzegar Parisa.Rouzegar@state.mn.us

Michelle Weber Executive Director LCC michelle.weber@lcc.mn.gov

Representative Connie Bernardy, Chair Higher Education Finance and Policy Committee rep.connie.bernardy@house.mn

Ryan InmanRevisor ryan.inman@revisor.mn.gov Senator Jason Rarick, acting Chair Higher Education Finance and Policy Committee sen.jason.rarick@senate.mn

Senator Gregory D. Clausen, Ranking Minority Member Higher Education Finance and Policy Committee gregc@senate.mn

Representative Marion O'Neill, Republican Lead Higher Education Finance and Policy Committee rep.marion.oneill@house.mn

Re: Annual Report on Obsolete, Unnecessary, or Duplicative Rules

Dear Governor Walz, Executive Director Weber, Legislators, and Mr. Inman:

The Office of Higher Education respectfully submits its annual report on obsolete, unnecessary, or duplicative rules.

The Office of Higher Education has reviewed its rules and the following rule became obsolete with the passage of Minnesota Statute 136A.823 on July 1, 2021, which repealed Subdivision 2:

-Minnesota Administrative Rule 4880.2500 - Categories of Chapter 141 Schools

The following rule is unnecessary as application deadlines are established in statute:

-Minnesota Administrative Rule **4830.0400**, Subpart 1- Categories of Chapter 136A Higher Education

The repeal of rule 4880.2500 was pursued in the 2022 legislative session, and included in the final Higher Education Conference Committee report that was not adopted. The Office will seek to repeal these rules in the 2023 legislative session.

The cost to prepare this report was about \$100

If you have any questions, please contact Andrew Wold at 651- 259-3904 or Andrew.Wold@state.mn.us

Sincerely,

Nekey Oliver

Director of Grants and Government Relations

Cc: Chris Steller, Legislative Reference Library